
Notice of Permit Application 

Town: Town of Cromwell, Connecticut 

Notice is hereby given that the Cromwell Fire District, Water Division (the “applicant”) of One 
West Street, Cromwell, Connecticut 06416 will submit to the Connecticut Department of Energy 
and Environmental Protection an application under Connecticut General Statutes Section 22a-
369 WATER DIVERSION for a permit renewal to continue diversion of waters of the state. 

Specifically, the applicant proposes to renew their Diversion Permit to divert water for supply to 
residents from their Gardiner Wellfield in the northeast corner of Cromwell adjacent to the 
Connecticut River. The Gardiner Wellfield provides drinking water for residents of the Towns of 
Cromwell and Berlin, and during emergencies to the Town of Middletown. The applicant wishes 
to continue operation of the Gardiner Wellfield while supplying its customers with potable 
drinking water. The applicant will continue to operate the Gardiner Wellfield under the renewed 
permit as when originally permitted and approved on January 31, 2007. 

Interested persons may obtain copies of the application from Mr. Charles Adelsberger, P.E., 
BCEE, Senior Project Manager, Environmental Partners Group, LLC, 1900 Crown Colony Drive 
Suite 402, Quincy, MA 02169, telephone (617) 657-0255. 

The application will be available for inspection at the Department of Energy and Environmental 
Protection, Water Planning and Management Division, 79 Elm Street, Hartford, CT 06106-5127, 
telephone 860-424-3020, from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm Monday through Friday. Please call in 
advance to schedule review of the application. 


